
 

Dane County Parks 
Public Informational Meeting 

 

Proposed Change in Dog Policy within a Portion of the County Park Lands at 
the Pheasant Branch Conservancy 

 
Tuesday, May 8, 2018 at 7:00 PM 

North Community Room 510 at Kromrey Middle School 
7009 Donna Drive, Middleton, WI 53562 

(Enter at Door #3, the Field House Entrance, at the far (east) end of the parking lot along Donna Drive) 
 
The Friends of Pheasant Branch Conservancy have requested a change in the current dog policy for a 
portion of the County lands at the north end of the Pheasant Branch Conservancy.  The proposal would 
not allow for on leash dog walking within the restored critical wildlife habitat area to help protect birds and 
other wildlife. The proposed area is located north of the parking lot and the multi-use trail that traverse 
East – West across the property.  The critical habitat area is approximately 96 acres in size and makes-
up about 17% of the total public land base for the Conservancy. The main features within the County 
lands include a “Hill” with a Scenic Overlook and Indian Mounds.   
 
Map of the Proposed Dog Policy Change Area  Map of Conservancy 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• https://parks-lwrd.countyofdane.com/documents/pdf/PheasantBranch-Proposed-CriticalGrasslandHabitat.pdf 
 

• https://parks-lwrd.countyofdane.com/documents/pdf/PheasantBranch-Trails-all2013.pdf 
 
Pheasant Branch Conservancy 
https://parks-lwrd.countyofdane.com/NaturalResourceArea/PheasantBranchCreekConservancy 

 
Park Staff will outline the proposed request and take public input.   
A presentation will be given that will include: 

• Maps 

• Signage  

• Education  

• Implementation 
 

The Friends of Pheasant Branch will provide: 

• The reason for policy change within the restored critical habitat area 

• Background on their research  
 

For more information or to provide additional comment please contact, Darren Marsh, Parks Director 
(608) 224-3730, dane-parks@countyofdane.com.  Public comments will be taken through May 22, 2018.  
  


